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On Friday the 25th of October, St. Arnaud hosted the North  

Central Division Lawn Bowls event. Students that represented the 

college were Fraser Burke, Owen Lowe, Dion Flanagan,  

Sophie O’Donnell, Leila Patton, Abby Weir, 

Adella Burr, Georgia Jeffrey and Ashley 

Jackson. 

 

The five schools who participated were  

St. Arnaud, Boort, Wycheproof, Charlton and Donald. Teams were  

entered as triples and played a round robin format, They competed 

for the winning school and the winning triple. 

 

The top three teams were very close with only one point separating 

first and second. Originally, St. Arnaud won the schools’ aggregate, but on a countback 

there was a mistake in the score cards. This then altered the results; Donald claimed the 

school trophy winning by one point over Wycheproof, and St. Arnaud 

was narrowly beaten for third. Devastated, but 

the students competed very well and took the 

news graciously! 

 

A very big thank you to Maurie Woods, Brian 

Eccles, Tom Amos and Phil McRae for training 

the students after school, and to the St. Arnaud 

Bowls Club for allowing us to use the facilities 

and their support throughout the day! 

https://www.starnaudsc.vic.edu.au/
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Melbourne Cup Long Weekend 
Just a reminder to all families that next Monday is a Pupil Free 

Day. Combining this with the Melbourne Cup Day Public Holiday 

will make it an ‘extra-long weekend’ for students. Staff are expected at school on Monday, 

except for those staff who have accrued Time in Lieu throughout the year. Time In Lieu is new 

this year due to the new Enterprise Bargaining Agreement introduced during Term 2. This 

means that you may see some staff who also have a four day weekend due to time  

accumulated on camps, excursions or GAT supervision. 

 

Year 12 Exams Continue 
This week we have had several Year 12 VCE exams conducted at the College, including  
General Maths, HHD, Psychology, Product Design and Technology, Maths Methods and  
Outdoor Ed. This means that we will have some students who have finished their exams, and 
we will have a number still with one or more exams to go. The Year 12 exams conclude on 
Wednesday, November 15th. 
 

Building Update  
The building works are progressing smoothly and we are currently ahead of schedule – we 

hope this can continue over the next weeks and months. The bays for the lockers are  

being finished off outside, while on the inside, several rooms in the west end are nearly ready 

for painting, having had all wall and ceiling plaster installed. After painting, the floor  

coverings can begin. The work for the fire services will begin on Thursday, November 16th, the 

day after VCE exams have finished. 

 

Attendance Awards  
Over the past couple of weeks, students with perfect attendance in Terms 1, 2 and 3 have 

been recognised at our Monday morning Whole School Assemblies. I don’t think anyone 

would argue with the thought that the more often you are at school, the better the  

educational outcomes achieved. Congratulations to each of these students on their perfect 

attendance. 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report 
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Man Cave  
Today, boys from Years 8 and 9 participated in the second Man 

Cave session. This is a very successful and popular program about 

which we have received very positive feedback from students. 

The program focuses on helping males to be more in tune with 

both themselves and those around them. I would encourage all parents of boys in these year 

levels to ask them about their experience of the program tonight. 

 

Mobile Phones  
On Tuesday, Dr. Taylor and I attended an Area Principal Forum in Hamilton. One of the key 

messages that was delivered by the Department of Education was that there is going to be a 

renewed push on the mobile phone ban and how it is enforced at schools. While we have 

known processes in place for mobile phones at school, we are also aware that a significant 

number of students still have mobile phones they can access while they are at school. Clearly, 

the Department wants all schools to take a much more focused stance against this next year. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Monday, 6th November – Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday, 7th November – Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Thursday, 9th November – Yr. 7 Half-Day Transition 
Monday, 13th — Thursday, 16th November – Yr. 9-11 Exams 
Thursday, 16th November – Yr. 12 Graduation Dinner 
Friday, 17th November – Pupil Free Day 

 
 
 
Tony Hand 
Principal 

            
      

 

Principal’s Report 
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Office News 
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School Attendance Information 
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This week saw the boys taking up the challenge to replicate 

Kentucky Fried Chicken. 

When is comes to fried chicken, KFC stands out as an  

undisputed champion. Its renowned Original Recipe  

Chicken, with its blend of 11 secret herbs and spices,  

concocted by Colonel Harland Sanders himself, has  

delighted the taste buds of millions worldwide. Despite 

many attempts to decipher the secret blend of 11 herbs and 

spices, the official recipe remains a secret locked away in a vault in Louisville, Kentucky. 

 

 

There were some issues that we encountered, as we could 

not get any small pieces of chicken and had to use large  

chicken thighs, which took a lot longer to cook through. This 

also altered the colour to a dark brown due to having to fry it  

longer. 

 

Having said that, although not really looking like the bought KFC, Anthony’s and Jackson’s 

chicken was delicious and the overwhelming decision was that it was tastier. You could 

definitely taste the herbs and spices more on their chicken than the original. 

 

Yr. 11 Food Studies 
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This program is also available to non-school attenders or post school 

age learners across the Grampians region. 

 

 

Please make contact if you wish to 

participate in this program ! 

 
 

 

L2P Program 

Contact Penny on  

0418 535 478 
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 2023 Energy Breakthrough 

 
 

 

 

 

2023 ENERGY BREAKTRHOUGH SCHOOL PROGRAM 

 

It is that time of year when the College begins its preparations for the 

Energy Breakthrough Program (EBT). This year we will look to have 

two teams — a Year 7-9 and Year 10-12 team — to race at the big  

24-hour race at Maryborough over the weekend of the  

24th —26th of November.  

 

Both teams will have 8 riders and 1 pit crew member, with an even 

split of males and females.  

 

There will be practice nights on Wednesdays and Thursdays after 

school, with an occasional weekend practice, depending on  

availability.  

 

Any student who is interested in finding out more details is  

encouraged to contact Mr. Mac.  
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 School Doctor’s Clinic 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

We are very lucky to have Dr. Mohammad Jawad and Practice 

Nurse Kylie Kirk with us starting on Wednesday, 9
th
 August.  

Please take note this service is now on a WEDNESDAY !! 

This service is available free to students. 

  

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see  

Mrs. Chapman. 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 



 15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our school offers breakfast on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students have 

toast, milk, fruit, and we also do special breakfasts, for example,     

pancakes. Come along! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At St. Arnaud Secondary College, 

we can organise Food Bank  

Hampers for families. If your family 

require assistance, please contact 

Rosanne Chapman, Student  

Wellbeing  Student Support  

Coordinator, at the College on 

54951 811.  

Inquiries are treated confidentially.  

 

We thank Foodbank Victoria for helping us to support our families. 

 
 

Health & Wellbeing 
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NGS Event 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Community Sports Events 
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Community Events 
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Community Events 
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Expressions of Interest 
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School Uniform Price List 2023 
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School Canteen Menu 
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2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

November Mon 6th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Tues 7th Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

 Wed 8th Chemistry & Legal Exam 

 Thurs 9th Yr. 7 Half-Day Transition 

Geography Exam 

 Fri 10th VET Sport & Recreation Exam 

 Mon 13th Food Exam 

 

 Mon-Thurs 13th-16th Exams — Yr. 9-11 students 

 Wed 15th French Exam 

 Thurs 16th Yr. 12 Graduation Dinner 

 Fri 17th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Mon 20th Step Up Begins 

MIPS 

 Fri-Sun 24th-26th Energy Breakthrough — Maryborough 

 Mon 27th PUPIL FREE DAY 

December Fri 1st Yr. 10 & 11 Students Last Day 

MIPS 

 Tues-Thurs 5th-7th Yr. 7 Transition 

 Wed 6th Yr. 9 NCTTC Last Day 

 Thurs 14th Presentation Night 

 Fri 15th Geelong Adventure Park 

Last Day of Term 4 — Yr. 7, 8 & 9 students 

 Mon 18th Interviews by Request 

 Tues 19th Interviews by Request 


